
· May 31, 2013 

Arthur J. McColgan 
Walker Wilcox Matousek -LLP 
One North Franklin Street 
Suite 3200 
Chicago, IL 60606 

Dear Mr. McColgan, 

FOR YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 

FOR SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY 

On behalf of the YMCA of Metro Chicago, I want to thank you and your colleagues for returning 
to volunteer at one of the monthly Produce Days conducted by the Y Community School 
Program at Libby Elementary School in collaboration with the Greater Chicago Food 
Depository. Your energy, enthusiasm and compassion helped us create a warm and welcoming 
environment for the hundreds of Washington Park/Englewood low-income seniors and families 
who received the donated produce and other fresh food items. Volunteer support from groups 
such as yours is crucial to our efforts to address hunger and malnourishment in this 
disadvantaged community. 

TheY is a powerful association of men, women and children joined together by a shared 
commitment to nurturing the potential of kids, promoting healthy living and fostering a sense of 
social responsibility. We believe that lasting personal and social change comes about when we 
all work together to invest in our kids, our health and our neighbors. Every day, we work side­
by-side with community partners like Walker Wilcox Matousek to make sure that everyone, 
regardless of age, income or background, has the opportunity to learn, grow and thrive. 

Please convey our appreciation to all the Walker Wilcox Matousek volunteers who participated 
in the Produce Day with theY Community School Program. at Libby Elem.entary School. We 
look forward to future opportunities to ·work with you in ways that support and strengthen our 
vital, community-based YMCA programs and services. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Linda Dean 
Director of V olunteerism 

cc Mark D. Wilcox, Founding Partner, Walker Wilcox Matousek 

YMCA of Metro Chicago 
80 1 North Dearborn Street, Chicago IL 6061 0 
P 312 932 1200 ymcachicago.org 
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